

Sundman, Nancy

From:

Schiavi, Anthony

Sent:

Friday, February 28, 2020 2:32 PM

To:

Sundman, Nancy

Subject:

FW: Climate Change Article for Our Spring Town Meeting

From: Richard Conron [mailto:richard.conron@gmail.com]

Sent: Thursday, January 16, 2020 2:35 PM

To: All Selectmen <Selectmen@townofbourne.com>; Schiavi, Anthony <aschiavi@townofbourne.com>

Subject: Climate Change Article for Our Spring Town Meeting

Dear Board Members,

I recently received a copy of a proposed climate change policy article that a group of Falmouth voters are going to present for consideration and hopefully approval at their spring town meeting.

I think this type of policy should also be pursued at our spring town meeting but I feel it should be sponsored by the town's leadership team, the Board of Selectmen. As a resident, I think long range policies like this define the character of the town; focus on residents quality of life and add value to the town by setting us apart from most Massachusetts towns.

I have edited the Falmouth article and inserted the "Town of Bourne" in place of the "Town of Falmouth". The proposed article reads as follows:

To see if the town will vote to adopt the following resolution:

Be it resolved that the Town of Bourne recognizes that the climate emergency, driven by human activity including energy consumption and land use practices and leading to global warming, rising seas, deadly storms, dangerous heat waves, acidifying oceans, and melting ice sheets, poses a threat to the health, safety and economic security of the residents of the Town. The Town of Bourne therefore adopts as its policy the objective of reducing net greenhouse gas emissions from human activity within and by the Town to zero at the earliest technically and economically feasible time, and requests the Board of Selectmen to direct all officers and departments of the Town to take such measures within the scope of their respective responsibilities and authority as may be necessary and prudent to facilitate such policy and objective.

Thank you for your consideration. Would you please advise me if you plan to move forward and include this article in the spring town meeting.

Dick Conron 29 Mashnee Rd. Bourne, MA 02532 Tel: 508-759-1559



Town of Bourne

Board of Selectmen

Bourne, MA March 4, 2020

David S. Cody, 130 Main Street, Buzzards Bay, MA 02532

The undersigned Selectmen of Bourne has this day appointed you

Member - Street & Traffic Lighting Committee

This appointment is valid until:

June 30, 2020

Sworn to before me	
Thisday of	
20	Selectmen
Town Clerk	of
	Bourne



Town of Bourne

Board of Selectmen

Bourne, MA March 4, 2020

David S. Cody, 130 Main Street, Buzzards Bay, MA 02532

The undersigned Selectmen of Bourne has this day appointed you

Member - Local Emergency Planning Committee

This appointment is valid until:

June 30, 2020

Sworn to before me		
hisday of		·
20		Selectmen
Town Clerk		of
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	030000000000000000000000000000000000000	Bourne

80

David T. Gay P.O. Box 988 Taunton, MA 02780 office (508) 822-2071 cell 508-944-3226

February 26, 2020

Town of Bourne Board of Selectmen 24 Perry Avenue Buzzards Bay, MA 02532

Attn: Nancy Sundman, Executive Assistant

via email nsundman@townofbourne.com

Re: Bourne Bylaw Committee Bylaw Recommendation

Dear Nancy:

With respect to the above enclosed please find a copy of the recommended Bylaw change to Article 3.1.17 Hawkers and Peddlers; Door-to-Door Sales.

This is filed so that it may be considered for placement on the Warrant for the next Annual Town Meeting.

Respectfully,

David T. Gay David T. Gay, Esquire

Chairman Bourne Bylaw Committee

DTG/bd Enclosure

cc: Town of Bourne Bylaw Committee

Chief Dennis Woodside dwoodside atownofbourne.com

Brandon M. Esip, Clerk brandon@esipfam.com

cc: Town of Bourne

Attn: Barry H. Johnson, Town Clerk
Via email only bjohnson@townofbourne.com

2020-02-05 Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, February 5, 2020 16:00

DRAFT Minutes of Bylaw Committee Meeting

Town of Bourne

Called to Order On Wednesday, February 5, 2020 at 4:10 PM Basement of Town Hall

Members Present at the Meeting Were:

David T. Gay, Chairman Brandon Esip Franchesca Ferguson George Sala Kathleen LeGacy

Members Absent:

Elizabeth Brown Chief Dennis R. Woodside, Ex-Officio

Public in Attendance:

Peter Meier

The meeting opened at approximately 4:10 PM on Wednesday, February 5, 2020 at the Bourne Town Hall Lower Conference Room.

Discussion on Solicitation Bylaw

Brandon Esip explained that since the Bylaw was approved at town meeting, the Attorney General's Office found the bylaw lacked a specific timeline for how long the town had to approve or deny permits and specific criteria to be used for approving or denying a permit.

A draft updated bylaw was passed around with the original bylaw wording and the recommended changes.

Brandon Esip relayed discussions he had with Nicole Caprioli (Attorney General's Office). She had reviewed the amended changes and although the AGO cannot comment on the likelihood of a bylaw to be approved that has yet to be voted at Town Meeting, she indicated that the areas of previous concern had been addressed appropriately. She had also indicated several areas that could generate a "comment", which were also addressed satisfactorily.

Members present reviewed the recommended changes and discussed.

Peter Meier inquired if this proposed change would be going on the May Town Warrant. Brandon Esip advised that if the committee so voted, that would be the plan. Brandon Esip expressed his willingness to discuss the proposed bylaw and why changes were necessary with the Board of Selectmen and Finance Committee. Peter Meier advised he would relay that to the Selectboard and indicated that one of the joint sessions may be a good time for such a discussion.

Members discussed that the proposed changes had the police department as being responsible for processing Permits to Solicit and that the appeals process was still left with the Board of Selectmen. Brandon Esip explained that this was in line with other bylaws that have been approved in the state.

Peter Meier inquired about Exemptions and Brandon Esip explained that while the previously approved bylaw already had an exemption section, the language was cleaned up to make it more clear. Kathleen LeGacy inquired how the Boy Scout/Girl Scouts would fall into the bylaw. It was explained that those organizations fall under the non-commercial and civic exemptions.

Motion made by George Sala to accept the proposed changes to the bylaw as presented to the committee and to submit the bylaw to the Selectmen for inclusion on the May Town Warrant. Motion seconded by Kathleen LeGacy. No further discussion. Motion APPROVED 5-0.

Minutes from the October 16, 2019 meeting were reviewed

Motion made by Kathleen LeGacy to accept the minutes as printed. Motion seconded by Franchesca Ferguson. Minutes APPROVED 5-0

Public Commentary

None

Motion made by George Sala to adjourn. Seconded by Brandon Esip. Passed unanimously. Meeting closed at approximately 4:30 PM

Respectfully Submitted,

Brandon M. Esip

Clerk, Town of Bourne Bylaw Committee



BOURNE HUMAN SERVICES APPOINTED BY BOARD OF SELECTMEN

There shall be a standing Committee of nine members established by the Board of Selectmen entitled The Bourne Human Services Committee. The Board of Selectmen shall initially appoint members for two, three and four year terms and thereafter appoint members on a rotating basis for three-year terms.

The Committee shall preferably consist of a <u>Representative</u> of the Bourne Police Department, <u>Council on Aging</u>, Bourne Housing Authority, a youth representative, and 4 members at large.

*School Department representative added at Selectmen's meeting 12/11/07

**Vote to increase membership from four [4] At Large Members to six [6] At Large Members at 02.05.19 Selectmen's Meeting

CODE	EXP	REP OF COMM	FIRST	LAST
3 YR	June 30, 2020	School Department - Representative	Craig	Davidson
3 YR	June 30, 2020	Council on Aging		Vacancy
3 YR	June 30, 2020	Youth Representative	Haiden	Powers
3 YR	June 30, 2020	At Large	Leona	Bombaci
3 YR	June 30, 2020	At Large		Vacancy
3 YR	June 30, 2021	At Large		Vacancy
3 YR	June 30, 2021	At Large	Andrew E.	Murray
3 YR	June 30, 2021	Police	Brandon M.	Esip
3 YR	June 30, 2021	At Large	Chris	Powers
3 YR	June 30, 2022	At Large	Wendy	Welsh-Manley
3 YR	June 30, 2022	Bourne Housing Authority - Rep	Kara	Garcia
3 YR	June 30, 2020 *Retired 1.22.20	Council on Aging	Felice	Monteiro

Applicant:

Debora Oliviere-Llanes, Council on Aging Director

*At Large Vacancies advertised on Town WEB page

From:

OliviereLlanes, Debora

To:

Rebello, Mary

Subject:

RE: Bourne Human Services

Date:

Wednesday, February 26, 2020 4:27:05 PM

Mary,

Okay great, just tell me what I need to do on my end.

Thank you.

Debora Olíviere-Llanes

Bourne Council on Aging

Director

doliviere@townofbourne.com 508-759-0600 EXT 5226

From: Rebello, Mary

Sent: Wednesday, February 26, 2020 11:30 AM

To: OliviereLlanes, Debora < DOliviereLlanes@townofbourne.com>

Subject: Bourne Human Services

Hello...

I am going to appoint you to this committee to replace Felice unless you want to appoint another representative.

Let me know

Thanks

Mary

Bourne Human Services Committee

There shall be a standing Committee of nine members established by the Board of Selectmen entitled The Bourne Human Services Committee. The Board of Selectmen shall initially appoint members for two, three and four year terms and thereafter appoint members on a rotating basis for three-year terms.

The Committee shall preferably consist of a <u>Representative</u> of the Bourne Police Department, <u>Council on Aging</u>, Bourne Housing Authority, a youth representative, and 4 members at large.

School Department representative added at Selectmen's meeting 12/11/07

Vote to increase membership from four [4] At Large Members to six [6] At

Large Members at 02.05.19 Selectmen's Meeting